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TOWN OF WESTMINSTER
11 South Street
WESTMINSTER, MASSACHUSETTS 01473
(978) 874-7409  Fax (978) 874-7460
BOARD OF HEALTH

                 MINUTES FOR NOVEMBER 20, 2019 BOH MEETING

In Attendance: Board of Health Members: Dr. Michael Popik, Chairman, Mr. Edward Simoncini, Mr. H. Christopher Redkey; Health Agent Ms. Rita McConville, Administrative Assistant Ms. Joyce Lucander.
Guests: Mr. David Haschig Camp Pineshore; Mr. Peter Richer, Mr. Thomas Murray, Mr. Steve Poggi, Mr. Mike Kunce Waste Management; Mr. Steve Richmond Beveridge & Diamond Law Firm, Mr. Jeff Haley & Ms. Heidi Haley, Haley Construction ; Mr. Tony Mazzaferro 50 Honey Bee Lane.
4:30 p.m. Dr. Popik announced that the meeting was open and was being recorded by Ms. Lucander.
Minutes were approved and signed for September 4th & September 18th.

Vouchers was approved and signed for Dr. Popik gas mileage, MHOA annual conference attended 11/6-8 & MHOA reimbursement for Membership dues.  Ms. Loree attended a system inspector certification training 11/11-12/ reimbursement for hotel & food purchased. 

New Business:
RCI Waste Management:  Mr. Murray discussed long term lateral expansion plan of the landfill that would involve development outside of current site-assigned limits of landfill property.  Mr. Richer presented a mapped out area to show the Board the existing site assignment footprint. This area along with landfill grading improvements can create additional landfill space.   This projection should extend landfill operations until 2024.   Mr. Simoncini requested that Waste Management put their request in writing to share with Town Council then we will have a vote.  
Mr. Simoncini showed a video of trucks on roadways traveling to and from the landfill with litter flying out of the trucks. Fines and extended detainment were explained by Mr. Murray as repercussions for drivers who violate this rule.

 290 Minott Road construction permit: Ms. McConville discussed an issue of a 2018 stamped septic plan for 290 Minott Rd; changes were made to the existing plan, but were never submitted to BOH for revisions. During an inspection Ms. McConville noticed the plan was not correct and stopped the work at the site. Septic installer Mr. Haley thought the plan he had was valid. The Board discussed the violations in 310 CMR 15.02 &310 CMR 15.024 & Violation 245-17 & 310CMR 15.019. Mr. Haley was given a warning by the Board.  The Board voted all in favor of the warning letter. Contractors are to have a signed construction permit in hand at the job site. Mr. Haley thanked the Board for understanding the circumstances of this project.
Mr. David Haschig from Camp Pineshore came in to discuss his daughters’ camp #11. The Board tabled this discussion because this was not on the agenda and that they had no information on this property.  Mr. Haschig will return for the next meeting. 

Old Business:

 50 Honey Bee Lane short-term rental application: Mr. Mazzaferro submitted an application for a short term rental permit (ordered to submit application to BOH by 11-18-2019 as per court order). The Board did not make a motion to accept application, as presented, at this time.  Board requires more time to discuss rentals.   Mr. Mazzaferro explained he was not planning to rent out his home at this time, so was willing to wait for a board decision. The Board will discuss short term rental requirements in greater detail during February meetings.   Mr. Mazzaferro would like to be present at these discussions. 

The Board asked Ms. McConville to work with Attorney Blake on designing a short-term rental local regulation.  Ms. McConville was asked to check with the other departments if they have any existing regulations on large parties. 
The Board and Town Counsel briefly discussed the following suggestions for permit requirements:
1. Determined numbers of porta johns required per guests.

2. Title v inspection required every 2 years.

3. Penalties for over taxing the system.
4. Non-renewal of permit after violations.
5. Property must be owner-occupied.

The Board will further discuss these and other ideas and concerns during the February meetings.

The Board discussed designated dining areas for dogs in food facilities with Attorney Blake.  He will submit more information to the Board from his office. 

Discussed briefly 71 North Common Rd Financial Assurance Agreement, a final draft will be forwarded to Town Counsel office for review on this shared septic system document. 
Earth Removal Permit application: Planning Board:

 198 Narrows Road: is a 7+ acre parcel recently subdivided and approved by Planning Board for a reduced roadway standard subdivision.   Based on prior nuisance complaints which have recently surfaced from gravel removal from this site, indicating that over the past few years’ noise from this operation has interfered with the neighbors’ ability to enjoy their properties the BOH is not in favor of granting this permit. 
Dr. Popik attended the MHOA Conference he gave an update on what he learned.
January meeting dates will be scheduled on the 8th & 22nd.

7:01 p.m. Dr. Popik calls for adjournment. Mr. Redkey seconded.  All in favor 
7:01 p.m. Meeting adjourned.

__________________________     _______________________________      _____________________________                                              
            Dr. Michael Popik         
                  Edward Simoncini

        H. Christopher Redkey 
Minutes were signed by Board members on 1/22/2020   Original signatures on file in BOH office.
Attachments:
National Guidelines for dog friendly outdoor dining area & Condition of variances from the requirements of Food Code to allow dogs.

Variances from: City of Salem, City of Nashua, Alexandria, VA & Kansas City, Missouri.
Waste  management letter to the Board recapping discussion of  BOH meeting (11-20-19) letter dated 11-21-19.

Warning letter sent to Haley Construction 

50 Honeybee-- short-term rental application

Earth Removal application from Planning Dept

